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From the Grand Knight
Rod Mullen

the last. The income is welcome

because it enables us to continue to

give to the many Charities we have.

So if you can spare an hour or two

each month you would be welcome.

A need was identified at the Church

and School. Hand Sanitizers were

ordered by John Richards and placed

in various locations. They were

much welcomed by all and help in

keeping germs from spreading.

Our Installation of Officers on the

First of August was a success. The

Columbiettes went first followed by

the 4th degree then the 3rd degree.

Father Jimson then preformed Mass.

Tony Corrente worked to find a food

source that would comply to the

CDC standards and be cost effective

for us while providing a great meal.

He was very successful. His lead in

providing this vendor gives us hope

in pursuing the same type of Service

in the future.

Both the Council and the Assembly

are diligently working to fulfill our

objectives for the year. More on this

in future issues.

Council 4726
Assembly 1500

Winter Haven, Florida

Sept 2020   Vol 52:3

Meeting Nights

Council            3rd Tues  7:30pm

Assembly        2nd Mon   7:30pm

Bldg Assoc      1st Thurs  7:30pm

Columbiettes  2nd Thurs 6:00pm

September
5th Labor Day Picnic 10-1am
12th District Meeting at council 
9:00 – 12:00 pm

Our Building Association continues to

maintain and upgrade the Facilities.

They are currently repairing and

improving air conditioning duct work

on the roof. God Bless Brian and John

it is hot up there. Also we are

maintaining the drain field and

fencing/clearing our small wooded lot

behind the dumpster. This is a project

that will take several months.

The Columbiettes are busy with new

business and Board meetings. They

perform the Rosary each Tuesday at 8

pm. Join them. It is on Zoom. There is

Link to follow, contact your local

Columbiette. They are planning a Nut

Sale on the 17th,18th & 24th,25th. After

Mass. They are also getting started on

their planning for the International

Festival. The money raised benefits

the Southeastern Guide Dogs.

As an additional side bar. The Boy

Scouts and the Knights are planning a

Retirement for our flags. With a kicker

we will have a venue of Hot Dogs,

Brats, Potato salad and Beans. As a

bonus for our wonderful Women

Volunteers. The knights will provide

the food. We do of course need a

count, so we don’t run out of food.

Knights there is a sign up in the

lounge area. Columbiettes please

notify Sonia, Boy Scouts see Mike

Tanner or David Lugo. “ Remember

it’s not the years in your life but the

life in your years”

God Bless and Stay Safe, Rod

Brothers
September is

rapidly coming,

and we have

already had a

full Month.

Bingo, thanks to

the small crew of

devoted Knights

and

Columbiettes is

having a stellar

month. Each

week is more

productive then

ֆաօʀɖ & ֆɦɨɛʟɖ
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September –Celebrating the Seven Sorrows of Mary
God vouchsafed to select the very things about Him which are most incommunicable, and in a

most mysteriously real way communicate them to her. See how He had already mixed her up with
the eternal designs of creation, making her almost a partial cause and partial model of it. Our
Lady's co-operation in the redemption of the world gives us a fresh view of her magnificence.
Neither the Immaculate Conception nor the Assumption will give us a higher idea of Mary's
exaltation than the title of co-redemptress. Her sorrows were not necessary for the redemption of
the world, but in the counsels of God they were inseparable from it. They belong to the integrity
of the divine plan. Are not Mary's mysteries Jesus' mysteries, and His mysteries hers? The truth
appears to be that all the mysteries of Jesus and Mary were in God's design as one mystery. Jesus
Himself was Mary's sorrow, seven times repeated, aggravated sevenfold. During the hours of the
Passion, the offering of Jesus and the offering of Mary were tied in one. They kept pace together;
they were made of the same materials; they were perfumed with kindred fragrance; they were
lighted with the same fire; they were offered with kindred dispositions. The two things were one
simultaneous oblation, interwoven each moment through the thickly crowded mysteries of that
dread time, unto the eternal Father, out of two sinless hearts, that were the hearts of Son and
Mother, for the sins of a guilty world which fell on them contrary to their merits, but according to
their own free will.
— Fr. Frederick Faber, The Foot of the Cross.

FAMILY OF THE MONTH

Congratulations to Carlos Ayunta
for having the winning name for
the newsletter, Sword & Shield.
Rick will receive a copy of the
Knights to Christ, Daily Devotions
for Knights Seeking Christ. We
thank everyone who participated.



3

Paul Wells, Kayla Berdis, Bob & Jane Thibodeau, Jesi
Bruchey, Bob Nelson, Joe Hydoski, Kevin Truex,
Kathy Thompson, John McNabb, Lynne Richards,
Rod Mullen, Larry Cardarelli, Jim Sirera, Doug
Murray, Tony Garcia, Gary Loser (deceased)

Our continued prayers for all military personnel, Christians
who are persecuted, children around the world, spiritual
leaders, public officials and for those who need prayer.

Lord, look upon me with eyes of mercy. May Your healing 
hand rest upon me, may Your life-giving powers flow into 
every cell of my body and into the depths of my soul, 
cleansing, purifying, restoring me to wholeness and strength 
for service in Your Kingdom. Amen.

Loving God, I pray that
you will comfort me in my
suffering, lend skill to
the hands of my healers,
and bless the means used
for my cure. Give me such
confidence in the power of
your grace, that even when
I am afraid, I may put my
whole trust in you;
through our Savior Jesus
Christ. Amen.

Lord Jesus Christ, by your patience in suffering you hallowed earthly pain 

and gave us the example of obedience to your Father's will. Be near me in 

my time of weakness and pain; sustain me by your grace, that my strength and 

courage may not fail; heal me according to your will; and help me always to 

believe that what happens to me here is of little account if you hold me in 

eternal life, my Lord and my God. Amen.

Merciful Jesus, you are 
my guide, the joy of my 
heart, the author of my 
hope, and the object of 
my love. I come 
seeking refreshment 
and peace. Show me 
your mercy, relieve my 
fears and anxieties, and 
grant me a quiet mind 
and an expectant heart, 
that by the assurance 
of your presence I may 
learn to abide in you, 
who is my Lord and my 
God. Amen.

Lord, lift me up for 

Your blessings 

today. I pray that 

you will anoint me 

with strength and 

self care today, 

tomorrow, and 

always. Amen

Jesus, I know that 
when you walked on 
the earth, you trod 
upon hard places, 
you felt the strain 
of this world and 
the pressures of 
mental torment. So I 
ask that you would 
come besides me now, 
lead me through this 
time where my mind 
cannot cope. Help me 
to find peace and 
calming inner 
thoughts. You hold 
me safe Lord, I 
trust in you. Amen.

Lord, I come before you today in 
need of your healing hand. In you 
all things are possible. Hold my 
heart within yours, and renew my 
mind, body, and soul. I am 
lost, but I am singing. You gave us 
life, and you also give us the gift 
of infinite joy. Give me the 
strength to move forward on the 
path you've laid out for me. Guide 
me towards better health, and give 
me the wisdom to identify those 
you've placed around me to help me 
get better. In your name I pray, 
Amen.

Lord Christ, you came into the world as one of 
us, and suffered as we do. As I go through the 
trials of life, help me to realize that you are with 
me at all times and in all things; that I have no 
secrets from you; and that your loving grace 
enfolds me for eternity. In the security of your 
embrace I pray. Amen.

https://www.womansday.com/life/g23705728/best-thanksgiving-prayer/
https://www.womansday.com/health-fitness/g2380/signs-stomach-pain-isnt-normal/
https://www.womansday.com/relationships/g25095083/bible-verses-about-love/
https://www.womansday.com/life/g2100/bible-quotes/
https://www.womansday.com/life/entertainment/g24892849/best-christian-music-songs/


Past Grand Knights
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Installation 
Covid Style  
2020-2021

We thank 

everyone 

for saying 

“yes” to 

serving as 

officers.
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July 1st, 2018 we were blessed with the arrival of Fr.

Jimson and Fr. Rony to our Parish. As we know our

priests become like family and sadly, we know there

will be a time that they will move on. Effective

September 1st, Fr. Rony will be moving on to his

next assignment at Our Lady of Seven Dolors in Fair

Haven, Vermont. We want to THANK Fr. Rony for all

he has done in his 2 years here. We will miss his

guidance, understanding and that smile that warms

up the room. We wish him blessings on his new

venture and want him to know he will be missed and
will be in our prayers

Sir Knight Gary Loser has passed away.

Gary was a 4th degree Knight. He volunteered at

Bingo. He was an Usher at St. Josephs and he was

part of the Christ Renews his Parish group.

Gary always had a smile on his face. He lit the room

up when he entered, he will be greatly missed.

Please keep his wife Shirlee in your prayers, she is

one of our newest Columbiettes waiting to do her

first degree. Shirlee we are here for you, all you

have to do is call.

Heavenly Father, our hearts are aching today

because you have called Gary home, on the other

hand we know your Son Jesus is waiting for him with

open arms. Please grant peace to his wife and

family that he has left behind. Please give them the

strength to go on. We ask this in the name of Your

most precious Son Jesus Christ. Amen

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, 
and let perpetual light shine upon 

them. May their souls and all the souls 
of the faithful departed, through the 

mercy of God, rest in  peace.
Amen.
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Bingo: History of the Game

Bingo's Ancestors

The game's history can be traced back to 1530, to an Italian lottery called "Lo Giuoco del Lotto
D'Italia," which is still played every Saturday in Italy. From Italy, the game was introduced to France
in the late 1770s, where it was called "Le Lotto", a game played among wealthy Frenchmen. The
Germans also played a version of the game in the 1800s, but they used it as a child's game to help
students learn math, spelling, and history.
In the U.S., bingo was originally called "beano". It was a country fair game where a dealer would select
numbered discs from a cigar box and players would mark their cards with beans. They yelled "beano"
if they won.

Edwin S. Lowe and the Bingo Card

When the game reached North America in 1929, it became known as "beano". It was first played at a
carnival near Atlanta, Georgia. New York toy salesman Edwin S. Lowe renamed it "bingo" after he
overheard someone accidentally yell "bingo" instead of "beano."
He hired a Columbia University math professor, Carl Leffler, to help him increase the number of
combinations in bingo cards. By 1930, Leffler had invented 6,000 different bingo cards. They were
developed so there would be fewer non-repeating number groups and conflicts when more than one
person got Bingo at the same time.
Lowe was a Jewish immigrant from Poland. Not only did his E.S. Lowe company produce bingo cards,
but he also developed and marketed the game Yahtzee, for which he bought the rights from a couple
who played it on their yacht. His company was sold to Milton Bradley in 1973 for $26 million. Lowe
died in 1986

Church Bingo

A Catholic priest from Pennsylvania approached Lowe about using bingo as a means of raising church
funds. When bingo started being played in churches it became increasingly popular. By 1934, an
estimated 10,000 bingo games were played weekly. While gambling is banned in many states, they
may allow bingo games to be hosted by churches and non-profit groups to raise funds.
Casino Bingo

Bingo has been one of the games offered at many casinos, both in Nevada and those operated by
Native American tribes. E.S. Lowe built a casino hotel on the Las Vegas Strip, the Tallyho Inn. Today,
more than $90 million dollars are spent on bingo each week in North America alone.
Bingo in Retirement and Nursing Homes

Bingo is a popular game played for recreational therapy and socialization in skilled nursing facilities
and retirement homes. It is easy to operate with just a couple of staff or volunteers, and residents can
play along with their visitors. The opportunity to win a small prize is a lure. Its popularity may wane
once the elderly population who enjoyed church bingo in their youth pass on to new generations
raised on video games.

Bellis, Mary. "Bingo: History of the Game." ThoughtCo, Feb. 11, 2020, 
thoughtco.com/history-of-bingo-4077068.

BINGO is the largest fund raiser for our Council.  It affords us the 
ability to provide monies to our Church and school as well as to 
many, many charities.   

We need your HELP.   Please contact Brian Hartpence.  Helping 
out, even one time a week or month, would be welcomed!

HELP  US SO WE CAN HELP OTHERS!
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Bob Thibodeau

Bob joined the Navy SeeBees and was stationed in Okinawa for two years. When he returned from the Navy, 
he went to work for Curtis Industries and retired after 25 years.

Bob joined the Knights in 1965 and went through the Degrees until he made his Fourth Degree in 2010.

- Received Family of the Year in 2007
- Family of the Month in 2013
- Second Degree was in Bob’s honor in 2015
- Bob was Membership Chairperson for many years. In 2011, the Knights had a contest for bringing in 
membership and Bob brought in 25 new members and was given a plaque. At that time, it was called the VIP 
Proposers Club.
- Bingo and Tootsie Roll
- Bob was involved in the Thanksgiving meal event for years

Bob also worked the ministries at St. Joseph’s. He was a member of the Bereavement Ministry, Eucharistic 
Minister of Holy Communion, Usher, and Sacristan for the Church, Chapel and the Council. Bob and Jane 
bought the chalice for the council and both were altar servers. Bob was on the first Christ Renews His Parish.

Between them Bob and Jane have nine children. Bob and Jane have worked alongside of each other in many of 
the ministries. Jane is also a Columbiette.

The Knights of Columbus have always been special for Bob. Due to health issues he is unable to attend many 
of the functions and meetings. His heart though belongs to the Knights of Columbus.

Bob as an “elder” of the Knights of Columbus is another shining example of what the Knights are about: 
Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism.

Congratulations, Bob, on being Knight of the Month for September.

Qualities of Knight of the Month
~continues to exemplify the traits of a solid Catholic man
~Stands above the rest in promotion of the principles of 
our Church and our Order
~best be called the“model” man for all in the parish to
follow, In every aspect of service to the Church,
community and council, as well as to each other
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MEMBERSHIP CHALLENEGE….

Go to the mirror and ask yourself, “Have I asked three different Catholic men to join the Knights

of Columbus during the past 90 days?” If the answer is no, I want to challenge you to change

your answer to this question 90 days from now. In other others, get out there and simply ask.

You do not have to be physically at the church to ask. You could ask neighbors, co-workers,

delivery drivers, the mailman, your barber, dry cleaner attendant, or any male who is a

practical Catholic.

I have never understood why Knights will not ask men at mass to join our Order. You walk into

mass and start by saying, “I confess to almighty God and to you, my brothers and sisters, that I

have greatly sinned in my thoughts and in my words, in what I have done, and in what I have

failed to do; through my fault, through my fault, through my most grievous fault; therefore I

ask blessed Mary ever-Virgin, all the Angels and Saints, and you, my brothers and sisters, to

pray for me to the Lord our God.” So those men you are unwilling to ask are the same ones

you call a “brother” and have the nerve to pray for you. Yet you aren’t willing to ask them to

join a brotherhood whose sole purpose and mission is to “…build a bridge back to faith. There

is much good and necessary work to be done in this world, and that’s what Knights do every

day.”

To the Knight who says, “I don’t know what to talk about when asking men to join.” the answer

is simple. Talk about your positive experience in the Knights. Why did you join? What keeps

you active? Basically, speak from the heart. There is no specific script. Be honest and open for

there is no wrong answer. However, you must approach the topic of conversation by asking.

So, what are you going to do during the next 90 days? Hopefully, you will ask three Catholic

men to join an organization that stands in support of the fundamentals of our faith, Holy

Father, Bishops, and Priests.

May I have some of 
what they have?

You can by being actively
involved in the Knights
and sharing the
comradery built and
shared in the Council!



Franciscan Missions Stamp Program

The Franciscan Friars have asked us to 
help with their stamp program by 
sending them cancelled stamps. They use 
these stamps in their mission work to 
help the hungry and needy people. 
When you get a letter with a stamp on it,
please cut it off, put in an envelope and
bring to the Council. There is a box just
inside the Council’s lounge door where it
can be deposited. This is especially
important toward the end of the year
when people get stamps on Christmas
cards. I have asked my community to
save them for us. maybe you could do
the same. When we get a box full Jim
Riley will send to the Franciscan Friars in
Wisconsin.

Medical Equipment
Dear Brother Knights, If you have a walker, cane, crutches, wheel chair

or other items you no longer need, and you would like to donate them

to the Council, please contact Mike Wadsworth at 863-224-6490 Email
mikey.1952@gmail.com Mike will pick the items up and make them

available to brother Knights that can use them.

Bulletin Supporters
Larry & Bernadette Feit
Bob & Jane Thibodeau
Memorial Committee Chuck Langbein  (863) 324-6403 
Charles Proctor  (863) 984-6446 

Pictures in the newsletter are
contributed by Carlos Ayunta as
well as many members of the
Knights! We appreciate
everyone’s contributions! We
also welcome submissions for
events. Send to Tom Berdis
tberdis@gmail.com or 863-224-
2906

about:blank
about:blank
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Sir Knight Funeral Wishes 
Name:____________________________ Wife’s Name:_________________________  Rosary Here? ____Yes, ____No.    
Funeral Mass Here? ____Yes. ____ No 
Do you wish to be buried in your Tuxedo? ____Yes, ____ No.  
With Your Sword? ____ Yes, ____ No.    Do you prefer Perpetual Masses? ____Yes,____ No  

(or) The Memorial Fund to go toward a Chalice? ____ Yes __No   or a Ciborium? __Yes, __No
If you choose a Chalice or Ciborium, do you have a desired recipient to receive it? __ Yes, __No 

If Yes, name of desired recipient _________________________________________. 
Do you want an Honor Guard at your Rosary? ____ Yes, ____ No  

At your funeral Mass?  ____Yes____ No.   At the Grave Site? ____ Yes, ___,No
If you are a Veteran, would you like a flag on your coffin? ____ Yes, ___No
Note: Do you desire additional information now? ____ Yes, ____ No.  

(Please fill this out and give it or send it to the Faithful Comptroller of Assembly 1500)  

Knights and Columbiettes help at the
Church of the Nazarene on August 5th.
Great way to give back to help others!

Helping Hands at the Church of the Nazarene is available through
the involvement of volunteers who donate household items and
furniture, donate non-perishable food to stock the food pantry, pick
up and deliver furniture, and those who pick up food from the food
bank.

It is our mission to CONNECT with the neediest in our

community, help them GROW in self-sufficiency as we

SERVE them with the love of Christ Jesus.

For I was hungry, and you gave me something to eat, I

was thirsty, and you gave me something to drink, I was

a stranger and you invited me in, I needed clothes and

you clothed me. I was sick and you looked after me, I

was in prison and you came to visit me. Matthew

25:35-36
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Newsletter Contributions

Articles due by the 20th  Contact 
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